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 Enquiries to: Norma Adjepong 
Phone no: 01923 226400 

Our reference: WR22/SC/Meadow 
Date: 3rd February 2023 

Dear Resident,   
 
The Meadows – Statutory Consultation on proposal for additional no waiting at any time waiting 
restrictions 

The Council has received request to provide additional parking restrictions following planning 
application being approved and granted for a new development of residential houses to be built in a 
new cul-de-sac on the land to south of the Meriden Surgery - off The Meadows. This will include a new 
access to the development from The Meadows.  

An issue has been raised by Veolia and Hertfordshire Fire and Rescue Service about large vehicles 
getting into and out of the development as a result of vehicles parking around or near the proposed 
junction on The Meadows which would restrict their access.  

In order to provide safe access and egress to the development, it is therefore proposed to introduce 
No Waiting At Any Time restrictions on both sides of the carriageway on The Meadows, just south of 
the Meriden Surgery to tie into the existing No waiting restrictions around the bend. This will ensure 
adequate visibility and turning radius (especially for larger vehicles), can be achieved for the new access 
road to the development.   A plan (Drawing Reference WR22/SC/Meadow/01) showing the proposals 
is attached for your review. 

The statutory consultation period commences on Friday 3rd February 2023. Representations of support 
or objections to the proposal, together with the grounds on which they are made must be sent in 
writing to Justin Bloomfield, Parking Lead Officer, Town Hall, Watford, WD17 3EX or by email to 
TID@watford.gov.uk. The deadline for the receipt of objections or representations of support is 23:59 
on Friday 24th February 2023. 
 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Norma Adjepong 
Traffic Engineer 


